
DISTRICT VII MEETING 

MINUTES 
April 11, 2018 

 
The District Commissioner brought the meeting to order at 7:33 P.M. 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Dist. Commissioner, Asst. Commissioner Sect.-Treasurer, Recreation, D7PP                                   

Leagues 2,3,6,7,8,10,11,13,14,15,16,18,19,20,21,22,23,24 

 

MEMBERS EXCUSED: Registrar, Rules & Revisions, Coaching 

 

MEMBERS ABSENT:  Top Soccer, Referees    Leagues  1,4,9,17,25,26 

 

GUESTS: Miguel Solano family-Lemoore 

 

MINUTES: M/S/C   TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE March 14, 2018 MEETING 

                                                                                                               UNANIMOUS 

 

 
                                                                               REPORTS 

 

REGISTRAR: John explained the IT process and how it affects our leagues. 

 

TREASURER: The treasurer reported that financial reports will be available at the next meeting. 

Apologies for not being able to present them at this meeting. 

CUPS: Good luck to teams in State and President’s Cups. 

ODP: No report, no new information available. 

 

TOP SOCCER: No report  

 

RECREATION: Karl submitted a written report. Special thank you to Scott Biehl, who is a partner in FC 

Soccer, for providing a packet of 18 tickets to their first game. There will be future packets given. He 

explained the article attached to his report in the context that we are trying to specialize players in one sport 

rather than making them well rounded athletes as is done by Barcelona. 

 

D7PP: Deadlines will be held firm for fall league. Field applications must be filled out properly. For Spring 

League, because of rain outs, extra games will be done. Discussion was held on the problems of scheduling 

and info between Bonzi and Got Soccer. If a request is made to reschedule one game, it affects 15 others. 

 

COACHING: Be sure to get your F and E courses booked. 

 

 REFEREES: Pat submitted a written report. The new Grade 8 course replaces the old Grade 8 and Grade 

9 courses and is 9 hours instead of 18. Courses are scheduled in Clovis, June 30 and July 14 and in Hanford 

July 14-15. Registration for 2019 will start in July. 

 

COMMISSIONER’S REPORT: The Commissioner reminded everyone that there is an important 

meeting scheduled for May 19th and 20
th

. May 19
th

 will be for workshops and May 20
th

 will be the 

rescheduled AGM. He explained that PDI is mandatory and explained why the ball size and age group 

makes a difference for the player. He stressed the importance of rostering players in their own age group.  

 

 

 



   

OLD BUSINESS: The Visalia Tournament was approved by Cal North, not by District VII. It is restricted 

to teams from Cal North Only. Teams who wish to enter must play their Spring League games. All playing 

rules must be followed, ie, mandated rest times, only two games per day, etc. It was recommended that the 

team not playing their regular league game shall be fined $300.  

 

Approval of Fall and Spring League forms was brought forth. After discussion on verbiage and entry fees, 

the following motion was made. 

 

M/S/C  TO APPROVE THE FALL 2018-2019 LEAGUE INFORMATION WITH NOTATION THAT 

TEAMS IN THE RECREATION DIVISION HAVE A MINIMUM OF (8) EIGHT MATCHES 

                                                                                                                         Motion passes 

 

M/S/C  TO APPROVE THE SPRING LEAGUE INFORMATION AS PRESENTED 

                                                                                                                         Motion passes 

 

M/S/C  TO APPROVE THE FIELD APPLICATION AS PRESENTED 

                                                                                                                        Motion passes 

Reminder, field application must be filled out fully and properly. 

          
 

NEW BUSINESS: Diego submitted an application to enter Fall and Spring League to be filled out by the 

coach of each team. This will ensure that the team name and coach will be the same in Bonzi and in Got 

Soccer and dates they will be unavailable to play. 

 

Please remember to turn in your Spring League scores. 

 

GOOD OF THE GAME: Karl has made an appeal for articles to be published in Karl’s Komments for 

two years now. He asked the Solano family to comment on their experience after attending the FC game. 

They received the packet of 18 free tickets to the game and were happy to be ball shaggers and participants.   

  
      . 

There being no further business, meeting was adjourned at 9:02 P.M. 

 

                                                                                                                   Respectfully submitted, 

 

                                                                                                                   Gladys Olsen, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 


